HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, June 26, 2012
5:30pm

In attendance were:
Charles O. Brantigan (at large), Al Davis (St Joseph), Bob Nogueira (Kaiser), Stephanie Shearer (Uptown on the Hill), Mark Mc Clung (San Rafael), Chris Bacorn (Uptown), Joe Lear (Davis Partnership, Lynn Moore (Davis Partnership), Ray and Juni Clark (Riversage Inns), Ann Strong (City Park West), Michael Henry (CHUN)
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the May meeting were read and approved as written.
Councilman Albus Brooks Report

Councilman Brooks noted that the city was stunned by the shooting at the Jazz festival. Our sympathy is extended to the family. The Jazz festival was to honor Charlie Burrell, a jazz legend still performing in his 90’s. Less known are Charlie’s classical credentials. He was the first African American to win a position in a major symphony orchestra. There will be an increased police presence at other events in City Park. The shooting is believed to be gang related and was a tragic end to what was supposed to be a joyful tribute.

While the city is working on a youth jobs program to channel the enthusiasm of youth into constructive pursuits, Councilman Brooks believes that some miscreants are not candidates for rehabilitation programs—they simply need to go to jail

Presbyterian St Luke’s Report (Branch)

Riversage Inns, a privately held company, has been selected to build the PSL hotel at 19th and Gilpin. Riversage has been in business since the 80’s and has a number of these facilities. The Clarks shared brochures describing them. The plan calls for a number of hotel rooms on the first floor with a medical rate of about $64 a night. Specialized suites for families and long term patients who have medical needs will occupy the upper floors. While the accommodations are comfortable the plan is to keep the cost down by not providing amenities such as swimming pools, restaurants and the like.

The plan is to build a 5 story 41 000 square foot facility which will address Gilpin on the first floor. Some concern has been raised that the building should also address 18th Avenue as well. The property is a mix of H1 and R4, as it has never been rezoned. There are height limitations conferred by the residential property across the alley, but no zoning changes are required to build the project. There is some concern that the original building was 8 feet above grade. That will be dealt with. Planned curb cuts mandate a Planning Board hearing. 

The building is to pay its respects to the previous building with dentil molding, green metal tiles salvaged from the original building as well as corbels. Planning to too preliminary at this point to tell what kind of indoor display of the site’s history might be appropriate.
At present neighborhood concerns include

· Giving the building an active face on the 18th street side

· Doing something about the surface parking lot across the alley on 19th St

· Possibly burying utilities on 19th

St Joseph Hospital Report (Davis)

Davis gave a progress report. Landscaping will be largely complete this summer. An impressive amount of concrete has been poured

Tammen Hall Architectural Artifacts:

Zack Zaslow and Mike Henry have visited the murals at the Western Center for Conserving Fine Arts. More information later.

Redevelopment of the Planned Parenthood site
Peter Hynes did not attend even though he requested to be put on the agenda. The chairman didn’t send him the usual email reminder. There was a spirited discussion and the overwhelming opposition of the neighborhood to the previous project was detailed. 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

Announcements
Minutes are on web site drbrantigan.com

There is a lot of interest in the redevelopment of the University of Colorado Medical Campus along with talk of big box stores.
The redevelopment of the cathedral owned properties, the convent and the old Gym, are in a holding pattern at present.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 

COB/cob
UUDF Minutes 26 June 2012  Page 2

